Genocide tribunal to close down 2014
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The International Criminal Tribunal for Rwanda (ICTR) is set to officially close its offices in Arusha in 2014. Among other things, the move will affect its nearly 800 staff members, including judges.

Addressing a press conference at the tribunal head office here recently, ICTR chief of administrative support services Sarah Kilemi said that the completion strategy had been in place since August 2003 for smooth closure of its business and for an effective transition to what she described as the “Residual Mechanism”.

The “Residual Mechanism” was created in December last year by the UN Security Council and which will begin in July next year.

Kilemi explained that the retrenchment exercise for the ICTR employees would be done in a very smooth manner. “This is a very tough exercise, but we’ve no option rather than downsising the staff team. And because of this, we’ve taken several steps to prepare our staff members on the exercise,” she said.

Kilemi added: “We have involved them (the staff) in all processes and discussed with them that the closure of the ICTR is not the end of their lives…there is life after ICTR closure.”

She said that by December and June next year, the exact number of staff members who would be separated would be known.

According to the official, staff members were being empowered with different skills on how to cope with the situation after the ICTR. “We’re polishing them in different areas, including entrepreneurial skills,” Kilemi said.

The closure for the ICTR will be a big blow to the city of Arusha and its suburbs as tribunal staff members were good in spending, though Kilemi is optimistic that since Arusha continues to attract more foreign companies, the gap wouldn’t be felt as expected.

It is projected that by the end of this year, 96 per cent of the ICTR’s work will be completed. ICTR spokesperson, Roland Amoussouga said that the tribunal had completed about 90 per cent of its case work at trial level.

“By the end of this year, less than 4 per cent of the total work will be left. We estimate that this remaining work will be completed by the time the residual mechanism begins in July 2012.”

The ICTR, which is based in Arusha, was created by the UN Security Council under resolution 995 on November 8, 1994, to bring justice to the perpetuators, the victims of genocide, and the people of Rwanda.
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